Statement from Bishop Leo in relation to the recent allegation.

15th September 2007 

STATEMENT

I was informed yesterday (Friday 14th September) by the Gardai that they are investigating a complaint against a priest of the diocese of Kilmore, which involves the alleged sexual abuse of a child. This was the first time that the matter came to my attention.

In accordance with Children First and Church guidelines the priest in question agreed to stand aside from his ministry pending the outcome of this investigation. His agreement to stand aside is not an admission of guilt and should not be construed as such. 

The safety of children at all times is of paramount importance to the diocese of Kilmore and the wider Church and I would encourage anybody with a concern in this regard to come forward so that their concerns can be dealt with.

Ends.

Leo O'Reilly

Bishop of Kilmore.

